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September 29, 2009

MEMORANDUM

To:

Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

From:

Eric Waggoner, Zoning Administrator

Subject:
Proposed 2009 UDO Text Amendments

As you will recall, the County Board at its meeting on August 11, 2009 directed the Zoning Board of Appeals to conduct a public hearing to consider a series of proposed text amendments to the Unified Development Ordinance (UDO).  The text amendment packet consists of 18 housekeeping amendments and 5 substantive amendments. “Substantive” amendments include the introduction of the R-4A Zoning District, introduction of landscaping-related Best Management Practices and Low Impact Development, and limited retail sales events for Wholesale Nursery Operations. A brief summary of the proposed amendments is attached for your convenience.

Following completion of the Regional Planning Commission’s initial review of the proposed amendments on September 8, the Zoning Board of Appeals conducted its public hearing on the proposed amendments on September 10 and 17 and concluded the public hearing on September 24. The ZBA’s recommendation on the proposed amendments, entitled “Exhibit A”, is attached for your information. 

Following its final review of the proposed amendments, this Committee will forward its recommendation to the full County Board for final decision.
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